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             WEBSITE:  www.shvcvc.com.au  

The aim of the club is to foster the restoration and use of all the motorized                                          

The Club will meet at the Swan Hill Bowls Club on the fourth Monday of the month, meetings commence 
at 8.00 pm. All members are invited to attend. 
 
Committee Members will meet on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:30 pm, or as deemed necessary 
at a designated venue. 
 
Membership Renewal : Reminder membership renewal due 30th June each year.. Don’t forget that non 
financial members cannot vote or move, or second motions at meetings, or use Permit Licensed Vehicles.  

                                   Committee 

Committee Name Contact : Email/Phone Mobile 

President David Daly presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 821 077 

 Joe Higgins   0418 396 229 

Secretary  Jenny Asling shvcvcsecretary@gmail.com  0497 382 077 

Treasurer Lynton Smith   0409 321 865 

  shvcvcpso@gmail.com  

Editor John  Scott editshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 265 193 

Club Captain  Carol Sutton 

Ass  Nita Daly  
0437100577                  

cow1955@hotmail.com               0429 800 675       

Floor Member 

Assistant Floor Member 

Vince Cutri  lyncutri@hotmail.com  0408 104 002 

Motorcycle Events Kenny Swinnerton   0427 500 669 

C.P.S Officer Ken Swinnerton  50321571 0427 500 669 

 Mark Bail   

Raffles Evelyn Mortimer     

Manifold Distribution 
 

   0419 114 474 

 David Daly 

 

presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 

 russellmonk61@gmail.com 

0419 821 077 

 

BBQ Trailer  Richard & Anne 

         Wilson 

  
  

           



 

3  

Presidents Report 

Tune in to 99.1 Smart Fm 

Quote of the Month:  

Dear Members, 

 
Thanks for the club, Captain Carol and Nita on arranging the day to Bethune dairy along with the 
Boga Hotel for Lunch and Kath and Andy opening their café and making everyone a coffee.  It was 
a great event. 
 
Coming in up we have the progressive dinner heading to the Eastwoods, Suni Tafe and Naretha 
Street looking forward to the food items available on the day.  Let Nita know by the 21st of July as 
we require numbers for our members to purchase the products for the dinner. 
Carol is Jet setting I believe so contact Nita please. 
 
In August we I am Holding the Presidents Day on Sunday the 24th. The venue has changed due to 
the Swan Hill Bowls Club having a tournament on the day and the room had to be cancelled.  I 
have arranged the Swan Hill Club for finger food items and the games to be arranged in one of 
their rooms available on the day.  We will meet at 10.30 RCP and have a small mystery run then 
arrive at the club for fun and laughter especially will be great with David last Event as President.  
Raffle will be held on the day as well.  Numbers to Carol or Nita.  Let David go out with lots of fun 
and laughter not a big bang. 
 
Next night 25th August AGM with Pie night from 6.30pm for the meal then meetings will commence 
at 8pm See Ya all their and also meet your new President and Committee. 
 
Cheers David 

"Improvements have been coming so quickly that the 
past is being lost to the rising generation, and it can be 
preserved only by putting it in a form where it may be 
seen and felt. That is the reason behind this collection. 
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SWAN HILL VINTAGE & CLASSIC VEHICLE CLUB 
P.O. BOX 133 

SWAN HILL VIC. 3585 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
 
 
POSITON: _____________________________________________ 
 
PERSON NOMINATED: __________________________________ 
 
I ACCEPTED THIS NOMINATION: Signed___________________ 
 
NOMINATED BY: _______________________________________ 
 
SIGNITURE: ___________________________________________ 
 
DATE: ____________________ 
 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE ABOVE ADDRESS, OR HAND TO 
THE SECRETARY BY MONDAY THE 11TH OF AUGUST, 14 DAYS PRIOR TO 
THE DATE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WHICH IS ON MONDAY 
AUGUST 25TH.2025 
 
N.B. NOMINATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED FROM THE FLOOR ON THE NIGHT 
OF THE MEETING.  
 
IF YOU WISH TO MAKE MORE THAN ONE NOMINATION, SIMPLY 
PHOTOCOPY THIS FORM BEFORE FILLING IT IN. 
 

                                                                                            JENNY ASLING  
                                                                                                     SECRETARY 
 
 
 
 
THE AGM IS LOOMING UP AGAIN (25TH AUGUST) IF YOU HAVE SOMEONE 
IN MIND THAT YOU WOULD LIKE TO NOMINATE FOR A POSITION ON THE 
COMMITTEE, PLEASEUSE THE FORM ABOVE. 
 
THIS WOULD HELP ON THE NIGHT OF THE AGM AND FOR THOSE THAT 
MAY NOT BE ABLE TO ATTEND 



 

5  

Club Events 

      

Saturday  29th November      Xmas Party  -  Beverford Tavern 

 

July 27th  Progressive Dinner 

  Meet at RCP 11.30am 

  Soup    ********      Mains      *********    Sweets 

      Eastwoods    Sunny Tafe        J Aslings 

     Poole Bvd     Ultima Rd       Palaroo St 

  Please let Nita  (0437 100577) by 21st July  if your going. 

 

August 24th  Presidents Day 

  Meet at RCP 10.30am for a short run. 
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Motor Cycle Report 

           SUNDAY  2rd August  

                               NEXT BREAKFAST  SPEEWA HALL 

                                               8.00 —9.30 am   

You don’t stop riding when you get old  

  You get old when you stop riding  

 Breaky was at the Lake Boga Café on Sunday 6th July , Eight bikes & 3 cars turned up, which 
was very disappointing for the organisers, Those that turned up had a good breaky and good social get 
together. After breaky some went on the way home & a few of us went back to my shed. 

 Next week is the memorial ride in honour of deceased members after breakfast at the   
Speewa Hall. 

 

      Swinno 
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Minutes General Meeting  

Minutes - General Meeting – Venue Swan Hill Bowling Club    23.06.2025 
Meeting opened at 8:00 pm by  President  David Daly  
Present; as per attendance book 
Apologies:  Marlyn Raudino, Ken Swinnerton, Mark Bail, Kevin Sutton, Rob & Sue Witt, Kevin Glen. 
                     Bruce Kentish made the trip from Bendigo to pay his membership. 
New Members:   Nil 
Visitors:     Nil 
Minutes of last General Meeting of  as published in the manifold, received on motion  
Motion: That the Minutes of the  General meeting be accepted as a true account. 
Moved:  Daryl Pendlebury    Seconded:  Tony Raudino Carried 

Business arising from previous minutes.   
The donation to the MRI Appeal has been sent and photo should be in the Guardian shortly. 
 
Secretary’s Report:   

Outward Mail; 
Inward  Mail; 

Bendigo Bank   bank statement  X3 

Deniliquin Veteran & Vintage Car Club     magazine 

Vic Roads   BBQ Trailer Rego 

Inward E/Mail: 
 

Shepparton Regional Development Officer    What’s on in Shepp newsletter 

Mildura Bulbhorn magazine 

Echuca District Historical Vehicle  

Club   newsletter 

Vintage Classic Car Club Ballarat    newsletter 

Colac Collectable Car Club      newsletter 

Corowa Capers   newsletter 

GHAC    newsletter 

Bendigo Bank   Vintage Classic Car Club Ballarat  

  Mornington Peninsula Historical Vehicle Club   newsletter 

Gold fields Gazette   newsletter 

 Editor re Club Permit reassignment 

Membership renewals; 

                Alison Delmenico 

             Fred Hauser  

             Motor Torque    magazine 

                 Western District Historic Vehicle Club       newsletter 
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Gippsland Historical Automobile Club      newsletter 

Deniliquin Collectors Club     newsletter 

Western District Heavy Vehicle Club      re 3 cars for sale 

Hamilton & District VVCDC     newsletter 

Western District Historical Vehicle Club  newsletter 

Wimmera Mallee Historical Vehicle Society  newsletter 

Federation  Thank you for attending the Murrabit picnic 

Echuca District Historical Vehicle Clun    newsletter 

Vintage Classic Car Club Ballarat    newsletter 

Colac Collectable Car Club      newsletter 

Corowa Capers   newsletter 

GHAC    newsletter 

OUTWARD MAIL; 

Sympathy card to Gary & Vicki Smith 

 
Outward E/Mail;  
Received  By Presidents E/Mail;  
 
Sent Via Presidents Email;  
 
 Motion: That the Secretaries Report be accepted. 

 Moved;  Jenny Asling    Seconded;   John Scott 
    

Treasurers Report; 
 
Motion: That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted and Payments to be paid 
Moved:  Lynton Smith Seconded:  Marie Taylor  Carried 
Permit Scheme Officer: 

The club has 167 members of which 124 are paid up financial members. 

Reciepts and Membership card will be sent out by the end of July. 

There is a new form available from Vic Roads called Club Permit Reassignment  form which  

enables deceased club members vehicles to be transferred to partner/spouse. 

Minutes General Meeting  ctin’d 
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Minutes General Meeting  ctin’d 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING  28 th  JULY 

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING  5th  AUGUST 

. 
 

 
Club Captains Report:  
22nd June  Lunch at the Lake Boga Hotel and coffee at the Lake Boga Café was enjoyed by many 

then we went on to Bethunes Dairy were we all learnt a lot about the Dairy Industry and their 
dairying operation. 

27th July  Progressive Lunch         please book in 
24th August  President’s Day    Meet at the RCP for short run then back to the Bowling Club for 

lunch and fun & games. 
25th August Annual General Meeting 6.30pm for tea Pizza & Pies 
 
 
Motor Cycle Report:  
6th July  Breakfast at the Lake Boga Café at 8.30am then a run to be arranged. 
 
 
Editors Report;   
Nil 
 
Other Reports; 
 
Federation;   
 
 
General Business:   
Please support the progressive lunch will be a great event  
Annual Meeting all positions vacant please think about stepping up and help to run the club . 
Presidents Report; 
Nil 

Committee news;   

Nil 

Raffle Winners:    

Richard Wilson, John Scott, Graeme Murray, Nick French, Lynton Smith, Ron Murray, Evelyn Morti-
mer, Tony Raudino X2 Wendy Harris, Angus Gawne, John Algie 

                              

Meeting Closed;     8.26pm      
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Bethune’s Dairy Visit 
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Event Flyer 

 AUGUST 16th        Winton All British day  (see Flyer)  Winton Raceway 

 AUGUST  17th                   Tatura Swap Meet                                                                                             
AUGUST  31st        Federation Picnic                                            Marong 

SEPTEMBER 19th-22nd    Torana Muscle on the Murray 

SEPTEMBER   21st             Buloke Car Club Show & Shine              Birchip Rec Res 

SEPTEMBER 21 st       Finley Show & Shine Swap Meet   Finley S/Grounds 

SEPTEMBER 27th         AFL grand Final 

OCTOBER 3-4th            Deni Ute Muster      

OCTOBER  12th         Bathurst 1000 

OCTOBER  17th - 19th       Moto GP Phillip Island  

OCTOBER 24-26 th        Moama Motorama  (see flyer) 

NOVEMBER 15th - 16th     Bendigo Swap Meet 

NOVEMBER  25th               Malle Cruisers Show & Shine  ( see Flyer)    Swan Hill 
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Life Members 

2001 Alan Ehms (Dec), Alan ScoĴ (Dec), Brian Hogan (Dec) 

2005  Daryl Pendlebury, Ray Maher (Dec), Allan Bail (Dec) 

2010 Lynton Smith, Ron Murray 

2013 Gary Monk (Dec) 

2014 Robert SuĴon 

2019 Peter Ninnis, Maree Pendlebury, Philip Segat,& Syd Brown (Dec) 

2021   Mary Scoble and John McKenzie  

2022  David Daly 

2023  May Bail 
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REMINDER 

To all Club Members who have their vehicles on Club Permits Scheme Ensure that you 
fill in your log book each time you use your CPS Vehicle. It is advisable to carry your 

Membership Card at all times as Proof of Current Membership. 

Permit Scheme Officer Report 

PERMIT RENEWALS 

There are only two ways to have your Club Permits renewed. 

Bring your Club Permit renewal and your completed safety check sheet to the monthly meeting.  Hand it 
into the permit officer who will sign and stamp it to have ready to collect at the end of the meeting. 

Mail your Club Permit renewal along with your signed and completed safety check sheet.  Please ensure 
that you include a stamped self-addressed envelope so that the renewal an be returned to you straight 
away. DO NOT SEND your Club Permit book or money.  Payments are to be made by the owner at Vic 
Roads 

 
The mailing address is:  Permit Scheme Officer 
   Swan Hill Vintage & Classic Vehicle Club 
   PO Box 133 
   Swan Hill, Victoria,3585. 
 
Always ensure that there is a completed safety check form for each renewal.  These forms are available on 

our website under members section, www.shvcvc.com.au or in our Manifold.  The club’s Post Office box 
is cleared every day, and the renewals are returned in the post the next day. 

 
Remember that if your renewal is overdue Vic Roads will not re-register your vehicle and you will have to 

complete a roadworthy to re-register your vehicle.  So when you get your renewal get it proceeded 
straight away and then you have it ready to pay the renewal when its due. 

 

     Club Fee’s - Joining Fee $100  Yearly $60 Family  $30 Single. 
 

Peter Ninnis 
Permit Scheme Officer 

 

 

PLEASE RETURN YOUR SIGNED REGISRATION FORM , BY POST OR AT AT A MEETING 
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If undelivered return to :       SHVCVC 

                                                      P. O    .          Box 133 Swan Hill. Vic. 3585 
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